

## OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF

**COLLIN COUNTY, TEXAS** 

JIM SKINNER, SHERIFF

Date: February 14, 2024

To: Honorable Commissioner's Court

From: Assistant Chief Chris Fontana

Re: Mass Gathering Permit - Lone Star Celtic Festival 2024

The Mass Gathering Permit for the 2024 Lone Star Celtic Festival to be held on April 20th and 21st, 2024, at Myers Park and Event Center has been reviewed and approved by the Collin County Sheriff's Office. The traffic plan appears sufficient to allow for the safe coming and going of the anticipated crowd. The security plan calls for sofficers and we believe this is sufficient to ensure proper security and crowd control.

As long as the Collin County Fire Marshall's Office approves the event, I see no reason to object to the issuance of the Mass Gathering Permit.